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PUBLIC NOTICE 
EXETER CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

Site Walk 
The Exeter Conservation Commission will meet at 20 Continental Drive  

Friday, December 7th, 2018 at 10:00 A.M. 
 

Monthly Meeting 
The Exeter Conservation Commission will meet in the Nowak Room, Exeter Town Offices 

at 10 Front Street, Exeter on Tuesday, December 11th, 2018 at 7:00 P.M. 
 

 
Call to Order: 

1. Introduction of Members Present       
2. Public Comment 

 
Action Items  

1. Review of NHDES Shoreland Permit Application for reconstruction of a single family home at 
374 Water Street, Tax Map Parcel # 53-3 (Brendan Quigley, GES, Inc.)  

2. Application for a Shoreland Conditional Use Permit and Wetland Waiver by Salema KIDS 
Realty Ventures LLC for the construction of a 6,860 SF Commercial Retail building at 159 
Epping Road, Tax Map Parcel #47-9.2. (Chris Tymula of MHF Design Consultants, Inc.)  

3. Consideration of a Wetland Conditional Use Permit by ProCon for the construction of a Unitil 
Operations Facility at 20 Continental Drive, Tax Map Parcel #46-3  (Jim Petropulos, H/S Inc) 

4. NHDES Wetland Permit Application for impacts to the protected buffer of the Squamscott River 
for expansion of existing development associated with 173-179 Water Street, Tax Map #64-50.  
within the protected buffer of Squamscott River (Barry Gier, J&B) 

5. Exeter Parks and Recreation Response to NHDES Request for Additional Information in 
association with the Kayak Pad addition to the Town seasonal dock. 

6. Request for Input to DOT Environmental Study associated with Road Improvements to Court 
Street from Crawford Ave, South to the Town Boundary. 

7. Committee Reports 
a. Property Management 
b. Trails 
c. Outreach  

8. Approval of Minutes: November 13th Meeting  
9. Correspondence 
10. Other Business   
11. Next Meeting: Date Scheduled (1/8/19), Submission Deadline (12/28/18)  
 

Bill Campbell, Chair  
Exeter Conservation Commission 
 
Posted December 5th, 2018 Exeter Town Office, Exeter Public Library, and Town Departments.  

http://www.exeternh.gov/


TOWN OF EXETER 
PLANNING DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM 

Date:  December 7th, 2018 
To:  Conservation Commission Board Members 
From:  Kristen Murphy, Natural Resource Planner 
Subject:  Dec 11th Conservation Commission Meeting  
 
1. 374 Water Street, Tax Map Parcel # 53-3 (Brendan Quigley, GES, Inc.)  

The proposal will result in an overall reduction of impervious cover and will move the impervious cover 11.4’ 
further from the river’s edge. The location of the existing house will be seeded and restored as lawn. 
 
ESRLAC has reviewed this application and sent the following comments to NHDES.  “The Exeter-Squamscott 
River Local Advisory Committee (ESRLAC) has reviewed Shoreland Permit Application 2018-03410.  
ESRLAC supports the application as proposed with the recommendation that construction BMPs be installed 
and maintained.  ESRLAC notes that the application states there is a reduction in impervious cover post-
construction but the plans did not clearly state where this reduction is taking place on the property.”  The 
applicant’s representative clarified that the impervious cover reduction is provided in the table on sheet C1.  
 
Suggested motions: 

____ We have reviewed this application and have no objection to the issuance of a Shoreland 
conditional use permit as proposed. 

 
____     We have reviewed this application and recommend that the Shoreland conditional use  

permit be (approved)(denied) as noted below: 
 
 

2. 159 Epping Road, Tax Map Parcel #47-9.2. (Chris Tymula of MHF Design Consultants, Inc.)  
The applicant has provided revised plans following TRC review. Your packet includes their response to my 
TRC comments. Incorporation of a retaining wall, moving a portion of the parking spaces toward Epping Road 
has reduced impacts to the wetland buffer.  Bioretention is provided for treatment of stormwater before it 
reaches the wetland/Norris Brook tributary.  The applicant has provided a greater number of parking spaces 
than required per town zoning.  They have stated they believe town specs are lower than typically required and 
designed parking based on their experience with similar projects and parking needs.   
 
Suggested motions: 

____ We have reviewed this application and have no objection to the issuance of a Shoreland 
conditional use permit and wetland waiver request as proposed. 

 
____     We have reviewed this application and recommend that the Shoreland conditional use  

permit and wetland waiver request be (approved)(denied) as noted below: 
 
 

3. Consideration of a Wetland Conditional Use Permit by ProCon for the construction of a Unitil Operations 
Facility at 20 Continental Drive, Tax Map Parcel #46-3  (Jim Petropulos, H/S Inc) 
 
TRC has not yet been scheduled for this project but is before you to obtain your comments early in the process 
to improve their ability to incorporate comments in the Planning Board application submission. Should you feel 
you have enough information on site design, the applicant welcomes your PB recommendation.  
   
 Suggested motions: 

____ We have reviewed this application and have no objection to the issuance of a Wetland 
conditional use permit as proposed. 

 
____     We have reviewed this application and recommend that the Wetland conditional use  

permit be (approved)(denied) as noted below: 
 
 
 
 



4. NHDES Wetland Permit Application for impacts to the protected buffer of the Squamscott River for 
expansion of existing development associated with 173-179 Water Street, Tax Map #64-50.  within the 
protected buffer of Squamscott River (Barry Gier, J&B) 

 
The project is before you for a state permit for impacts to the protected buffer of the Squamscott River.  It was 
previously before you regarding an easement for parking on October 9th, and has been before the Planning 
Board and received conditional approval on October 25th (minutes online), one condition of which included a 
waiver from stormwater management for redevelopment.  The application does not require a town shorleand 
CUP as the waterfront commercial district is exempt from shoreland regulations. 
 
The application was also before the ESRLAC, who provided the following comments to the state:  “ESRLAC 
supports the application as proposed and notes that stormwater management from the site should be improved 
due to new grading of parking spaces and the installation of a deep sub catch basin to capture and pre-treat 
runoff from the building.  On-going maintenance and management of stormwater systems is a concern of 
ESRLAC and the Committee recommends the building owner, Freedman Realty Inc., properly maintain the 
deep sub-catch basin and the Town of Exeter properly maintain the stormwater cistern which is collecting 
runoff from the building’s catch basin prior to discharge into the Squamscott River.”  
 
Suggested motions: 

____ We have investigated this application and have no objection to the issuance of a state wetland 
permit as proposed. 

 
____     We have investigated this application and recommend that the permit be (approved)(denied)  

     as noted below: 
 
 

5. Exeter Parks and Recreation Response to NHDES Request for Additional Information in association with 
the Kayak Pad addition to the Town seasonal dock. 
This wetland application was before you on August 14th where you voted no objection to the application.  
NHDES sent a request for additional information and your packet has that response.  The state requires that all 
information be forwarded to the Commission in the event you have additional comments.    
Suggested motions: 

____ We have investigated the additional information provided and have no change to our original 
response. 

 
____     We have investigated the additional information and recommend the following comments be  
            considered: 

 
6. Request for Input to DOT Environmental Study associated with Road Improvements to Court Street from 

Crawford Ave, South to the Town Boundary.  
The only information I have for this project is what was forwarded by ESRLAC and provided in your email.  
They provided the following comments to the NHDOT. “The Exeter-Squamscott River Local Advisory 
Committee (ESRLAC) met on November 27th and reviewed and discussed the emails you sent ESRLAC Chair 
Bill Meserve regarding two DOT projects, Statewide 16166 in Exeter and 16165-H in Raymond.  The 
information you shared did not describe the proposed work in any great detail, however, ESRLAC asked me to 
share with you their concerns that DOT work often involves removing all vegetated buffers alongside roadways, 
resulting in greater stormwater runoff, the introduction of invasive plant species, and negative impacts to 
sensitive wetlands abutting roadways. ” 
 
Some additional points to consider:   

• Stands of Japanese knotweed existing along the route. Incorporate measures during road and shoulder 
work to prevent the spread of Japanese knotweed to new locations and treatment of existing stands. 

• The Exeter Natural Resource Inventory identified two pinch point areas for wildlife corridors near the 
Little and Exeter Rivers.  Consider adoption of modifications for improved wildlife crossing such as 
the replacement of steep slopes under bridges with dirt ledges for wildlife passage, and sloped curbing 
so wildlife can excape road bed.   

• Several areas along this route, primarily those associated with the Little River and Exeter River flood 
during heavy rainfall events. Consider incorporation of bioretention and road-side buffer enhancement 
to facilitate pollutant attenuation and infiltration. 
 

____ We have (no)(the following) recommendations for consideration in your environmental study for 
the subject project. 













































































































































































































































Kristen Murphy <kmurphy@exeternh.gov>

FW: Statewide 16166 
1 message

theresawalker@comcast.net <theresawalker@comcast.net> Sun, Dec 2, 2018 at 11:46 AM
To: kmurphy@exeternh.gov

Hi Kristen – Don asked me to share the following email and attachment with you to make sure you’re aware of the DOT’s
work.  If you send a reply to DOT can you please copy me on that email so I can let ESRLAC know?  Thanks, Theresa

 

From: Bill Meserve <meservew@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 27, 2018 1:00 PM 
To: theresawalker@comcast.net 
Subject: Fwd: Statewide 16166

 

Another piece.

Sent from my iPhone

 
Begin forwarded message:

From: "Ryan, Kerry" <Kerry.Ryan@dot.nh.gov> 
Date: November 27, 2018 at 12:52:06 PM EST 
To: "'meservew@gmail.com'" <meservew@gmail.com> 
Subject: Statewide 16166

Dear Mr. Meserve,

 

The NH Department of Transportation is planning the subject project involving resurfacing on various Tier 3
and Tier 4 roads throughout District 6.  A portion of the proposed work, identified in purple on the attached
map, is within 0.25 miles of the Exeter River.  The purpose of the proposed project is to preserve the
existing pavement sections and prevent a more expensive treatment in the near future.  Additional work
may also include upgrade of sidewalk tip down units for ADA compliance, shoulder leveling, pavement
markings and replacement of plug joints on bridges.  A location map is attached.

 

The Department’s Bureau of Environment is conducting an environmental study for the subject project.  In
an effort to ensure that all resources associated with the project are appropriately evaluated, we request
your agency’s input.  Any comments you may have concerning this project, or resources within the project
area, will assist in the preparation of the environmental document.  An early response to this email will
greatly aid us in meeting our established schedule.  If you have any questions, comments or require further
information regarding the above referenced project, please contact me. 

 

Thank You,

 

Kerry Ryan

mailto:meservew@gmail.com
mailto:theresawalker@comcast.net
mailto:Kerry.Ryan@dot.nh.gov
mailto:meservew@gmail.com
mailto:meservew@gmail.com


NH Department of Transportation

Bureau of Environment

7 Hazen Drive, Concord, NH 03302

Ph:  603-271-3717

Fax:  603-271-7199

 

 
Exeter River.pdf 
1800K

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=86fab22653&view=att&th=1676fd0282f2552f&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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Exeter Conservation Commission  
November 13th, 2018 

Wheelwright Room 
Draft Minutes  

 
Call To Order 

1. Introduction of Members Present 
Present at tonight’s meeting were Bill Campbell, Carlos Guindon, Ginny Raub, Alyson 
Eberhardt, Sally Ward, Trevor Mattera, Todd Piskovitz, Dave Short, and Kristen Murphy. 

2. Public Comment 
There was no public comment at this meeting. 
 
Action items 

1. End of Year Expenses 
a. Consideration of Raynes Farm Conservation Fund Contribution, contingent on 

LCHIP Grant Acceptance. 
Mr. Campbell said that in their LCHIP grant application, they had promised that if they 

were awarded the grant for Raynes Farm, they would pay $2,000 from the Conservation Fund - 
not from their regular budget - as a contribution to this project. If they get the grant, there will be 
a warrant article to cover the town’s contribution. Ms. Murphy said that contributing from the 
Conservation Fund shows that the Commission is serious about stewardship there. Also, in the 
past, when there has been a warrant article originating with the Conservation Commission, the 
Budget Recommendations Committee has asked them to provide a contribution. Mr. Campbell 
asked for a motion to approve the expenditure of $2,000 from the Conservation Fund, 
contingent upon getting the LCHIP grant.  

 
MOTION: Ms. Raub so moved, and Ms. Eberhardt seconded. All were in favor.  
 

Ms. Murphy said the amount remaining in the Conservation Commission’s town budget 
is $2,925, mostly because they didn’t hire interns this year.  

 
b. StoryWalk expenditures 

Ms. Raub said she had paid for the following expenses in advance of the cancelled Story 
Walk: lamination of story book pages, paper goods, little old lady wigs, and the book, for a total 
of $73.72. Ms. Murphy said this would come out of Community Services.  
MOTION: Ms. Eberhardt moved to approve the expenditure of $73.72. Mr. Guindon seconded. 
All were in favor. 
 

c. No Hunting Signs and Garrison Lane and Morrissette Mini-Kiosk Signs 
 Mr. Campbell said that they would need to purchase “No Hunting” signs. These are not 
generic signs, they are custom signs which specify that they’re from the Conservation 
Commission. Ms. Murphy said if they wanted to get 100 signs, it would be $740, or they could 
get 50 for $572. Mr. Campbell said that those numbers include the other signs, and corrected 
that it would be $515 for 100 signs or $347.50 for 50 signs. They wouldn’t put up all 100 signs 
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this year, but they could save them for the future. Mr. Campbell asked Ms. Murphy to round it up 
to $750.  

Ms. Murphy said that interns had posted these around the Henderson-Swasey Town 
Forest and the Swasey parcel. They’re larger signs, 8 ½ x 11. The town ordinances list the 
properties where hunting is permitted; in order to officially prohibit hunting somewhere, you have 
to post it in accordance with state Fish and Game requirements. They have been posting these 
signs so they are visible every fifty feet, although they’re more than fifty feet apart. Mr. Short 
said he thought that was overkill; they should focus on the ingress and egress points instead. 
Ms. Murphy said they’d had a problem with that at the Henderson-Swasey Town Forest 
because a hunter had come up along an alternate access point that was not signed. Mr. Short 
volunteered to put up some signs.  

Mr. Campbell said they also need money for the Morrissette Mini-Kiosk trailhead signs 
reviewed at the last meeting. Ms. Murphy said these would be $225 for printing the two signs. 

Ms. Murphy said that the total for the two sets of signs would be $750, and it would 
come out of Conservation Land Administration.  
MOTION: Mr. Piscovitz moved to approve the expenditure of $750. Mr. Short seconded. All 
were in favor.  
 
 Ms. Murphy raised the issue of dues for the Exeter-Squamscott River Local Advisory 
Committee. The Commission had voted to send them $100 for dues, and keep $50 aside in the 
event that it needed to go to the Lamprey River Advisory Committee. Ms. Murphy asked if that 
$50 could go to ERLAC, because they sent in a bill for $200. Mr. Piscovitz said that the 
Lamprey River Advisory Committee told him they could not accept the $50.  
MOTION: Ms. Eberhardt moved to send ERLAC the $50. Ms. Raub seconded. All were in favor.  
  

Mr. Piscovitz mentioned that he’d heard good feedback on Mr. Thunberg’s signs in the 
town forest, although he did hear that one person thought they were lost because they’d never 
seen a sign there before. Mr. Campbell said after they put the signs up, they had someone get 
lost in the forest, so Chief Comeau asked to have a meeting on signage, blazing, and trails on 
private property. Ms. Murphy said there’s no paint blaze that takes you from the parking lot to 
any main route. They can’t recommend blazing on private land, but Chief Comeau wanted the 
side trails blazed. The meeting with Chief Comeau is at 8:30 on Monday, November 19th. Mr. 
Campbell will bring any recommendations back to the commission, and he added that Mr. 
Thunberg is willing to make more signs over the winter.  
 

2. Approval of Minutes: October 9th Meeting 
MOTION: Ms. Ward moved to approve the minutes of October 9th, 2018 as written. Mr. 
Piscovitz seconded. All were in favor.  
 

3. Other Business 
Mr. Campbell said that each of them took an oath of allegiance to monitor a piece of 

property, and suggested that they go this week. He asked that they please wear orange 
because of hunting season.  
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Ms. Ward asked if they have an updated list of membership and contact information. Mr. 
Campbell said that Lucretia Ganley and Andy Weeks will be joining them after the Select Board 
appointments tonight, so now they will have a full commission. Ms. Murphy said she will bring 
the revised bylaws to the next meeting.  

Ms. Raub asked for a report on the disc golf event, and Ms. Murphy said it poured 
Friday. Ms. Raub went out on Saturday and it poured, and the wind was crazy, but people did 
golf. Several members were there on Sunday, and there was steady stream of people. The town 
brought in around $675 plus a $250 sponsorship from Sea Dog. Mr. Campbell said that there 
were seventy participants, some of whom were very serious.  

Mr. Campbell mentioned that he, Ms. Murphy, and Mr. Guindon went to the annual 
meeting of the NHACC; Mr. Mattera was also there. They went to different sessions, and Ms. 
Murphy presented a session.  
 

4. Next Meeting: Date Scheduled (12/11/18), Submission Deadline (11/30/18) 
 
Work Session  
At 7:25 the CC closed the meeting and exited to a work session for a presentation on the 
Coastal Conservation Plan update. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Joanna Bartell 
Recording Secretary 
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